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Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at the Seagrove Pavilion, Seaview on 12th November 2014 at 3.00pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllrs Bradford (in the chair) and Turner, Mrs Sue Garner, Mr Martin Welsford and Mr David Blackford and 9 allotment holders, all welcomed by the Vice-Chairman.
12/03 – 1: Apologies for Absence
Received from Cllr Peggy Jarman (Chairman). Also received from Malcolm Reed, Nicky Holland and Dorothy Dye 
12/03 – 2: Minutes
It was proposed by Mrs Garner and seconded by Cllr Bradford that the minutes of the previous meeting held on 27th November 2013 were unanimously agreed with no amendments.

12/03 – 3: Matters Arising
The clerk stated that he would have to purchase the Kurtail for the treatment of the Mare’s Tails and find someone who is licensed to do the spraying.

The feasibility study into the water on the allotments still needs to be followed up. Clerk to look into it.

The re-sizing of the plots has been postponed until further notice

The combination lock on the main gate will be done immediately after the skip has been removed
It was agreed at the last meeting that a skip be provided for the use of the allotment holders in the spring. It was proposed by Cllr Turner and seconded by Mr Welsford that an 8 yard skip be provided and the best price obtained was £239.00. This was agreed unanimously by the members.

Cllr Bradford stated that ultra violet pens are available for the marking of property in case of break-ins.

12/03 – 4: Financial and Plot Report

The clerk had circulated the end of year finances and up to date plot report
The finances were noted by members and it was ascertained that the main admin costs were postage.

It was agreed that the clerk should write enforcement letters to the 3 plot holders who have not paid their yearly rent. It was also agreed to advertise any vacant plots in neighboring parishes. 
12/03 – 5: Correspondence

The Clerk reported that he had received a water bill but it was an estimate and having contacted Southern Water, they are going to read the meter and re-issue the bill.
12/03 – 6: Open Forum

The issue of the water supply was raised and it was re-iterated that the communal taps were the responsibility of the Parish Council but any unofficial taps were the responsibility of individual plot holders.

Cllr Turner raised the potential development at Gibbwell Field. Specifically, the plan for further allotments and a shop. The view of the committee was that there was no need for this.

Cllr Turner asked about possible improved drainage on the footpath (R65). Clerk to e-mail Rights of Way to ask if they can do something about it.

A question was asked about a fir tree hanging over the Path (R65). Clerk to e-mail Rights of Way.

It was asked if the policy on bonfires had changed. Clerk to re-iterate the policy and put up some reminders on the notice board.

The main gate is being left open by some plot holders when leaving the allotments. Clerk to put up some reminders and write to persistent offenders.
12/03 – 7: Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Monday 21st July 2014 at 5.30pm at the Masonic Hall. This will be immediately prior to the main Parish Council Meeting.
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 3.40pm
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